SAFCA - Street Football

Football skills and games programme for boys and girls aged 5 - 13 is coming to Henderson North School

L½ hour fun sessions with soccer excellent coaches

First session free \$10 per session \$80 per term

10% if more than 1 from the same family Free SAFCA shirt for first time registrations! Just turn up this Wednesday at Henderson North School fields for a 3.30 pm start

HEADS UP - Henderson Intermediate 2019 - if you are thinking of sending your Year 6 child to Henderson Intermediate

Next year you need to enrol early!

Dear Families

25 February 2018

Be A Learner

Playing is a form of learning - let your children play.

When children play they can explore, experiment,

discover and solve problems in

imaginative and playful ways.

Play based learning enhances children's

academic and

developmental learning outcomes.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES NEWS

We would like to thank
Leaso Tait for her many years of support
as chairperson on our Board of Trustees - she will
continue as our Pacifica Rep, on our Board.
We would like to welcome Julie-Ann Thumath as our
new Board of Trustees Chairperson.

Krypton Factor - Sunday 18 March

The school will be open on Sunday 18 March for our inter school Kryton Factor Challenge which includes 15 schools competing in 12 separate events. Tasks will be performed by teams of 8 pupils demonstrating their mental agility, team sportsmanship, physical endurance and general knowledge and will be a fun day for all involved. This is counted as school day - however it is not compulsory to attend, but would love to have you here to support us. It is a great opportunity for us to fundraise so any ideas or help you can give us with food stalls etc would be very gratefully appreciated. Please get in touch with the school office.

Irene Ogden - Principal

CLASS ROOM ACTIVITY/SCHOOL DONATION Class Room Activity - \$30 per year - \$10 per Term 1, 2 & 3 Donation - \$20 per term or \$80 per year - \$150 per family Teachers use this money to buy supplies for their classrooms thank you to those families who have already paid this - if you haven't as yet can you please do so at the school office - thanks for your support.

Student Record Sheets - Thank you to those who have returned their Student Record Sheets to us to update information, it makes it so much easier to contact you when needed - if you haven't returned yours yet please do so as soon as possible.

Sushi Wednesday - remember your children can buy Sushi on a Wednesday form the lunch room - it is very good sushi!

DATES TO REMEMBER

Term 1 is a 11 week term ending on Friday 13 April Easter will fall during the school term and will be Friday 30 March, Monday 2 April & Tuesday 3 April

Monday 5 March - Year 3 'Picnic & Pool Party' 4.30 - 6.30pm

'Get To Know Our School' Friday 23 March 5.00-7.00pm PLEASE KEEP THIS DATE FREE AND COME ALONG Games. Food and more - more details will follow

Class Photos - Tuesday 13 March

Teacher only Day Friday 1 June - Monday 4 June Queens Birthday You could plan along weekend away!

Whānau Community Table

On a Friday from 2.45 - 3.15pm outside Room 16 there will be clothing items etc for sale \$1 - \$2 & \$? Come along and get a bargain!

Entertainment Books

We are wanting to sell Entertainment Books this year - please let us know if you are interested and tell your friends and family that they are available from the school - they are \$70 a book and are full of heaps of great deals.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Religious Education is a values based programme. It weaves together bible stories with the values set out in the New Zealand curriculum. The bible stories are used to illustrate and teach different values such as - loving your neighbour, personal worth, courage, inclusion and forgiveness. The programme teaches about people in the bible and about famous New Zealanders. Information is in the office if you would like more.

The programme runs for half an hour each week on a Thursday morning at 10.00am, in Years 2 - 6. You are welcome to attend any of the lessons. We believe that parents have the right to choose what is right for their children and they may wish to opt out. Please inform the office in writing if you wish your child not attend. The children not attending will be supervised by a teacher and will be provided work by their class teacher.

All children must wear a hat - 'No Hat - No Play'

Introductory Reports - these were sent home on Friday - please read them, fill them out and return the back half of the report to your child's teacher to help them get to know your child better.

No Parking at the entrance before and after school you will get a ticket and it is dangerous for our children! Please don't walk your children through the carpark!

Certificate Recipients Week 4 We noticed these children being 'Friendly' this week

- Kharl Martinez 1.
- Goloka Pere 3.
- 5. Elsi Elfy-Base
- 7. Harmony Herewini-Kem
- 10. Thalia Madeja and Yashvi Ballu
- Te Ariki Grace 12.
- Rehaan Farzaan
- 17. Aisha Fakalupe



- Jonathan Madeja
- Seini Maka
- Pia Dipasupil 6.
- Layth Williams
- Emma De Villiers 11. 13 Avishika Prasad
- 15. Chloe Watling
- 18. Eman Yaser

